University of Northern Colorado 
Panhellenic Council Meeting 
February 21 2022
-Call to Order : 5:30 PM
-Panhellenic Creed
-Attendance 
· Alpha Omicron Pi: Present
· Alpha Sigma Alpha: Present
· Alpha Phi: Present
· Delta Zeta: Present
· Sigma Kappa: Present
· Sigma Lambda Gamma: Present
-Approval of Agenda/Minutes: Approved
-Guest Speakers:
· Danny UPC
· Hi everyone, I’m Danny and I oversee UPC here on campus.
· I came in tonight to pitch an event as I need to host one for the whole school and figured Greek Life would be the best place to pitch an idea too.
· I was thinking of a college prom type of event.
· I want it to be big with sound, lights, decorations, the whole production.
· I met with IFC a few weeks ago and they suggested a cash bar. I am ok with it however the higher ups will need some more convincing due to stereotypes within Greek life and University liabilities.
· Do you all have any ideas: 
· 360 Photobooth
· Can It be on campus
· Theme contest
· If there is a cash bar there needs to be a serious risk management plan
· We want to change those stereotypes.
-Reports 
· Assistant Director for Fraternity and Sorority Life: Patricia Hartley (patricia.hartley@unco.edu)
· Happy President’s Day and special shout-out to all you chapter presidents!
· Greek Advisor: Callie Nees (callie.nees@unco.edu):  
· Grade reports are coming soon!
· Chapter leadership PLEASE be checking your emails!
-Officer Reports 
· President: Adrianna Choury (adrianna.choury@unco.edu)
· Hello everyone, I hope you all had a good couple of weeks! 
· Liv and I had our meeting with Nick Hyland from Bear Pantry this past Friday and he’s extremely excited and grateful to get to work with Panhellenic this year. We can’t wait to get started with our committee on planning some fun events and fundraisers. Nick will be joining us at our Panhellenic meeting on March 7th to give us some information about what Bear Pantry is and why it is so important. 
· This week I will be attending the AFLV West conference in California with Callie and the MGC President Fatima. We are super excited to attend all the workshops and listen to the presentations as well as meet other councils and chapters. Fatima and I will be bringing back what we learned and giving a presentation on all that information. 
· Presidents don’t forget we have our first monthly Presidents meeting tomorrow at 8:00pm on zoom. I will send the link out later tonight. 
· Don’t forget to keep up your participation at events so you can get as many points as you can for our Philanthropy donation at the end of the semester. 
· Lastly, please just remember to support one another and be kind. Everyone is going through something that you might not know, that includes us as chapters as well. We are a community of strong women and can make an impact on those around us. Doesn’t matter what chapter you are in together we are a Panhellenic Community, and we need to support those around us.  
· I hope you all have a great week and if you need anything from me, please reach out. 
· Vice-President: Gretchen Lentz (gretchen.lentz@unco.edu)
· The Panhellenic Budget is officially set.
· Bylaws in Old Business!
· Roster Updates - Panhellenic Delegates
· Panhellenic Dues for this semester will be $10 per member and due on March 21.
· Communication on this will be sent out tonight!
· Director or Recruitment: Taylor Apala (taylor.apala@unco.edu)  
· Recruitment Rules in New Business
· Make sure you send your ballot to my email taylor.apala@unco.edu by March 7th at 10am! 
· Have a good week!
· Director of External Affairs: Sydney Wyatt (sydney.wyatt@unco.edu)  
· Hi everyone! Happy Monday!
· I have begun planning a new date for all Greek study tables with IFC, so they date and time will be coming out soon so please keep an eye out for those!
· IFC and I have also begun planning Greek week and all events pertaining, so I hope everyone is as excited for that as we are!! 
· Olivia and I have also started putting together a list of amazing volunteer opportunities together so be on the lookout for those as well.
· Have a great week!
· Director of Risk Management: Hope Grossaint (hope.grossaint@unco.edu) 
· Hello Everyone, 
·  We have a Greek Education this Thursday at 6pm!!! It is in the multipurpose room (which is in the campus commons). This education is based around campus safety and there are a few speakers coming in, so it's going to very interesting. I know there is a basketball game on this time, just please make sure you're attending Greek educations as each chapter needs to make 80% for two Greek eds per chapter member.
·  We had great attendance at the last Greek education so I would love to keep that ball rolling. Also, shout out to ASA and DSP for highest attendance from that last Greek education. Let’s keep this high participation going and have a great second Greek education.
·  Lastly, we will be discussing Recruitment rules today, as for the specific infractions, those will be brought up during work week by Adrianna and myself as well as brought up to recruitment chairs during their recruitment meetings.
·  Can't wait to see you all Thursday at 6! Have a great week!
· Director of Public Relations: Olivia Doro (olivia.doro@unco.edu) 
· Hey ladies, happy Monday. I have secured a Photographer and date for the all FSL photoshoot. This date is April 2, and each chapter needs to have a representative chosen and sent to me by February 28.
· I ask that each chapter try and choose a younger member, and a member not currently a part of the executive board of your chapter.
· If a representative is not chosen, your Panhellenic delegate will automatically be selected. 
· Keep adding content to the Panhellenic Photo circle and email me with any questions.
·  I hope you all have a great rest of your week!
· Director of Recruitment Counselors: Sydney Downes (sydney.downes@unco.edu)
· Hey everyone, 
· Not too much from me this week I am currently conducting Pi Rho Chi interviews this week and next.
· Thank you to all who applied and congratulations to those who moved onto the interview portion!  
· Pi Rho Chis will be announced at our next meeting March 7th! 
-Cabinet Reports 
· IFC Liaison:  Wyatt Sands Director of Greek Affairs
· We are voting on bylaws tomorrow.
· Pike’s Philanthropy is this week.
· MGC Liaison:  
· Lambda Theta Nu: @kapptivatingkappa_lambdas
· Boulder County Fire Drive
· Collecting items at the Cesar Chavez until Feb 28th 
· Items like toothbrushes, combs, plastic dinnerware, school supplies.
· Kappa Delta Chi @kdchiunco
· Donation Drive for the bear pantry 
· Feb 21st- March 10th 
· Box at the Cesar Chavez Cultural Center
· Sigma Lambda Gamma @deltabetaslg
-Chapter Reports 
· Alpha Omicron Pi:  
· Hi all!
· I hope you had a wonderful weekend
· Last weekend we hosted our first philanthropy event, so I wanted to thank everyone who came and participated as we managed to raise more than what our intended goal was so thank you all so much. 
· We had so much fun putting it on and attending events. 
· This last Thursday we had Bid Day for our newest COBs and the theme was Dreaming of AOII which was a blast!
· On Friday we had our first social with Lambda and watched Flushed Away which was fun.
· This week we have sisterhood where we will be painting with Bob Ross which we are excited about.
· That's all I have. 
· I hope you have a safe and wonderful week ahead. 
· Alpha Sigma Alpha: 
· Hi everyone! 
· We celebrated our 106th Charter Day on Saturday! It was great meeting some of our alumnae. 
· Our informal spring recruitment is this week and we are so excited. 
· Our blood drive is Tuesday, March 29th and we will have more info on that later but mark your calendars!
· We had so much fun supporting AOII's philanthropy last weekend!
· We hope everyone has a great week!
· Alpha Phi: 
· Hi everybody!
· This past weekend Alpha Phi’s Executive Council attended a leadership conference.
· We learned so many things about our positions and we are really looking forward to sharing them with our chapter! 
· Coming up next weekend we have a picnic and photo shoot sisterhood that we are really excited for! 
· Delta Zeta: 
· Hi everyone! Not much from DZ this week!  
·  We have been continuously working on COBing! 
·  We also just had a super fun galentines sisterhood! 
·  Our exec board got to spend some time in Estes Park this past weekend, for their exec retreat!
·  We also have a BBQ with our dads, brothers, and everyone in between on February 26th. 
· We will also be going to the basketball game.
· We hope you all have an amazing week!
· Sigma Kappa:    
· Elc conference this weekend in LA 
· 9 new members 
· Philanthropy dates!! 
· Monday, March 1st- Cafe Mex 
· Tuesday March 2nd- Sigma Skoops, all you can eat Ice Cream
·  Vanilla, Chocolate, Sherbert, Cookies and Cream, and Mint Chocolate Chip 
· Wednesday March 3rd- Sigma Trivia 7-9 @ UC Spruce Suites
· GO SUPPORT!


· Sigma Lambda Gamma:  
· Spill the Tea about Consent & UNITE-D: Introduction to Gender and Sexuality
· Collaboration with ASAP and GSRC
· Feb 22nd 6pm Kepner 0040
-Old Business:
· All Bylaws Passed
-New Business:
· Recruitment Rules Changes
-Motion for Adjournment 
· Motion for Adjournment by: Alpha Phi
· Seconded by: Alpha Sigma Alpha
· Meeting Adjourned at 5:53 PM
-Next Meeting:
· March 7th 
 
 

